Early College Dual Enrollment and Minority Teacher Recruitment Consortium Meeting

4 June 15

Members Present: Dr. Tony Gasper (Windham Public Schools), Kristin Heckt, (Bolton Public Schools), Sarah Malinoski, (Bolton  Public Schools), David Petrone (Coventry School Public Schools) Michelle Mullaly (Coventry Public Schools), Kemesha Wilmot (ECSU), Tanya Morehead (ECSU), and Jacob Easley II (ECSU)
Goals: The committee agreed on two initiatives to guide our work (summer 2015-academic year 2015-2016): 1) Dual Enrollment for high students and 2) Minority teacher recruitment. Both are intended to encourage a secondary-post-secondary educational educational/career pathways across instructions. Potential implementation is scheduled for 2016-2017 academic year.

Intended Measures of Success: The committee agreed to assess the success of the initiatives based on the two measures: (1) the number of students successfully completing dual enrollment coursework, and (2) the number of participants who enroll in college, post high school graduation.

Themes of Courses: The proposed theme is STEM with a focus on courses in the health sciences and education related professions. Considerations of course offerings include, alignment with high school curricular standards, high school graduation requirements and those for future college major/liberal arts (i.e., general education).

	Majors
	Potential Courses

	Health Sciences
	Chemistry

Nutrition

Physics

Public health

	Education
	Child psychology

Adolescent psychology

Mathematics

Biology

Applied Information Technology


Logistics:  It is optimal that courses be offered on the respective high school campuses utilizing the existing course schedules or on the university campus in the afternoons, allowing participants to travel to campus after school.  Approved university courses may be taught by high school teachers with support from university faculty. Alternatively, university may be listed as the instructor of record with high school teachers serving as teacher/instructional liaisons. 

Challenges: Several points of consideration or constraints were discussed. These include the need to comply with union rules regarding work assignments among teachers/faculty. Athletes may not be able to avail themselves of afterschool coursework. Courses will need to remain sensitive to the seat time requirements of institutions. There are NEASC requirements governing the qualifications of course instructors that will need to be observed.

Funding: The group discussed the potential for collaborative grant applications focusing on STEM education and College and Career Readiness initiatives. These may aim to support faculty development or tuition relief for students.  There was a suggestion made that underwriting the tuition for the initial group of students would make the program more attractive. 

Supports and Programming: In order to foster a college going/readiness culture or mindset, the group proposed routine university campus visits and activities for participants to include, but not limited to the following: an on-campus orientation during the summer prior to coursework (with attention to “the Eastern Experience”), information sessions for parents, campus visits during the academic year to include class visitations, the potential for students to present their capstone projects alongside Eastern students via a strand during CREATE (i.e., the research fair), and minority students will be supported by the intercultural center to include mentorship by relevant Eastern clubs. 

Next Steps: Meet for further planning and for the construction of a collaborative proposal that may be shared with relevant boards and stakeholders. We agreed that meetings will be closed to new representatives across institutions in order ensure memory and momentum. We discussed the potential need to/benefit of (a) name the collaboration. 

Talking Points by Consensus:  The members agreed to discuss our work to external stakeholders using an agreed upon language, i.e., “The districts and Eastern have begun networking in a consortium manner to discuss opportunities for dual enrollment and minority teacher recruitment. “
